MLPA Annual Meeting

6/26/09

Mirror Lake Church

President Dusty Davies called the meeting to order at 9:00.

Secretary Barbara Schellhammer read the minutes from last year’s annual meeting. The minutes were approved as read.

Treasurer Len Bonfanti gave the financial report. There is a balance of $9,375 in the treasury. The report was accepted as read.

Dusty Introduced Steve Wingate, who will act as the liaison between the  MLPA and the Tuftonboro Conservation Commission.

Dusty then gave a power point presentation detailing the history of the incidence of cyanobacteria in Mirror Lake. She reviewed the water-testing program, the Wolfeboro wastewater treatment facility, funding efforts, needs assessment, a timeline and action plan. Discussion then ensued and the conclusion was reached that we need professional help to deal with our problems. 

Dusty introduced Steve Truchon, an expert on water nutrients and consulting who helped with our needs assessment. She asked for a motion to hire Steve Truchon to prepare a request for proposal to send to environmental firms to address the tasks set out in Phase I of the presentation by the President of the MLPA, including assistance in grant writing up to an amount of $5000.- The  motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

Beth Urda reported on the Loon nest and the status of the loons. The nest is out, but it appears that the loons have not yet used it.

Beth also reported on the lake host program. She explained that we have $750 for someone to sit at the boat launch each weekend to check for exotic weeds, but we have to have volunteers to match those funds at the rate of $19/hour. She circulated a list for sign-ups.

Dusty described the Weed watcher’s program and asked for volunteers for that. A sign-up sheet was circulated for those people as well.

Nancy Byrd has taken over the testing program in Gary Cole’s absence. She will contact testers in order to give training and set up a schedule for them. Beth Urda has also been doing sampling once a month at the inlets and taking the samples to Concord for analysis. Dusty asked for, and received, a motion to fund the interim testing program up to $5000. The motion passed unanimously.

Dusty also made a motion to ratify the 2007/2008 and 2008/2009 DES Volunteer Lake assessment program and approve the program for the 2010/2011 period. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

Dusty discussed the need for us to have a membership drive to enlist all parties in Mirror Lake. Barbara will chair a committee whose members will make personal contact with their neighbors in hopes of getting them to join MLPA. The association passed a motion to approve the printing of new membership envelopes and to provide for a space where members may make their charitable donations. We need to remind them that we are a 501c3 organization and that their donations are tax deductible.

Mary Hersey reiterated her offer to donate land to the town and change the configuration of Lang Pond Road. She’s working with a variety of conservation groups to do this. Dusty suggested that it be part of the RFP that Steve Truchon will prepare.

Tom Perry presented the slate of officers for  2009/2010. They are:

President- Dusty Davies

Vice-president- Barbara Schellhammer

Secretary- Julie Tryder

Treasurer- Len Bonfanti

Nancy Byrd, who replaced Barbara Schellhammer in 2009, so that her term expires this year, for a three year term

Ed Pease, who replaced Susan Wheeler in 2009, so that his term expires this year, for a three year term  

Jim Thompson, whose term expires in 2010 has resigned, and we are nominating Jen Thompson to replace him

Not to be voted on, but for your information the other Board members are:
Steve Estabrook , whose terms expire in 2010
Beth Urda, whose term expires in 2011

Tom Perry, whose term expires in 2011

All were elected unanimously. 

The membership approved the following contributions:

Mirror Lake Church-        $50

Libby Museum-                $50

Loon Preservation-
    $100

LRCT-                             $100

NHLA-                            $300

Additional points of interest-

Dusty reminded the MLPA that we received a grant form the Meredith Valley Savings bank and encouraged members to do their banking there, and to mention that we are from the MLPA

Dick Byrd described how he found arsenic in his well and offered to lend his arsenic testing kit to anyone who may be concerned about their own water.

Gail Nemec and Mary Ann Murray related their experiences with the town of Tufotonboro and their efforts to get tax abatements. They learned that the procedure entails filing by March first, after the second tax bill arrives in December. Some residents in Wolfeboro have gotten abatements.

Two members of the Hessler family were present and were thanked for their generous donations to the MLPA, both last year and this year.

A motion was made, seconded and passed to hold the next annual meeting of the MLPA on June 26, 2010.

.

